
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

ESSEX COUNTY COUNCIL 

Proposal to expand St Peter’s CE Primary School, Coggeshall 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006 that Essex County Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to St Peter’s 
CE Primary School, Myneer Park, Coggeshall, Colchester CO6 1YU, from 01 
September 2025. 

The proposal is to enlarge the premises of St Peter’s CE Primary School to increase 
its capacity from 315 to 420 places on a phased basis, with effect from 1 September 
2025. 

The current capacity of the school is 315 and the proposed capacity will be 420. The 
current number of pupils registered at the school is 288. The current admission 
number for the school is 45 and the proposed admission number will be 60.  

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal 
can be obtained from the School Organisation Team at the address provided below, 
or by telephoning 033301 31189 or by visiting: essex.gov.uk/statutoryproposals 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of these proposals, any person may 
object to or make comments on the proposal by sending them to: Director, Education, 
c/o School Organisation, Capital Investment & Delivery, Infrastructure and 
Environment, Essex County Council, Chelmsford, Essex CM1 1QH, or via email to: 
school.organisation@essex.gov.uk 

Signed: Clare Kershaw, Director, Education, Essex County Council 

Publication Date: 11 July 2024 

Explanatory Note 

Building works to facilitate the proposal will be carried out to the school site and 
buildings. 


